Governor’s Executive Residence Commission Minutes

April 3, 2025
Page 2
[image: image1.png]T556, 400"







Governor’s Executive Residence Commission



MEETING

April 3, 2025

MINUTESU
Members Present:

Jesselie Anderson, Chair
Marvin Dodge
Ellie Sonntag

David Baird

Vicki Bourns

Susan Crook

Paul Monson
Members Absent: 

Gloria Kummer

Jennifer Ortiz
Guests in Attendance:

Abby Cox

Office of the First Lady

Lynda Horne
Governor’s Mansion
CeeCee Niederhauser

DFCM

Jeff Wrigley



DFCM

Bob Sonntag



CRSA Architects

Byron Russell



Mansion Foundation

The Governor’s Executive Residence Commission met at the Governor’s Mansion located at 603 East South Temple, Salt Lake City.  The meeting commenced at 9:04 am.
· WELCOME
Chair Jesselie Anderson welcomed the board members and consultants, expressing appreciation for their dedication to the commission.
· MASTER PLAN IMPLEMENTATION AND PROGRESS FOR BLOCK 407
Jeff Wrigley provided an update on the Block 407 project, highlighting the progress of the mansion’s master plan.   Talking points from his presentation included:

· Progress on the Glendinning Home
· Back porch and electrical

· Stairwell may not be original

· 60% complete with Cal Wadsworth as Contractor
· Finished design development phase for Block 407

· Introduction of Bob Sonntag from CRSA

· Working to refine cost estimate

· Finalizing prep to demolish the 3 buildings surrounding the block

· Construction document phase with details of finishes
Documents will be finalized for code review in August, followed by a two-step bidding process. The project timeline aims for groundbreaking at the beginning of the new year.
Chair Anderson gave an update on the two community meetings with the Greater Avenues Council. While some attendees expressed dissatisfaction, Project Architect Sara Staffanson from CRSA delivered the presentations effectively, with additional team members articulating the property vision. We highlighted the mansion's vulnerability due to nearby apartment buildings, emphasizing security concerns for the first family. Despite extensive discussion, Jeff believes the meetings ultimately concluded positively
There was also a discussion concerning maintaining open communication with the local community. Lynda informed us that the Governor's website already features a Q&A section managed by Marilee Richins, which addresses common inquiries. Moving forward, this website will serve as our primary communication channel, and we'll continue directing residents there for information and updates.
Board member Paul Monson expressed appreciation to Project Manager Jeff Wrigley and CRSA for their work and requested to view the Block 407 plans. The drawings previously presented to the community council would be made available to Mr. Monson and other board members after the meeting. There was discussion concerning having UVU students create a visual documentation of the building that were scheduled for demolition for historical records; however, Jeff Wrigley said because of the demolition schedule, this had already been completed. Executive Director Marvin Dodge emphasized that certain design components related to safety and security were protected and should not be disclosed to the public. Mr. Monson was invited to the CRSA offices to view the plans at his convenience.
Chair Anderson recognized First Lady Cox who arrived at the meeting.
· APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF OCTOBER 17, 2024 MEETING
Chair Jesselie Anderson called for a motion to approve the minutes of October 17, 2024. 
MOTION: 
Ellie Sonntag moved to approve the minutes of October 17, 2024 meeting. The motion was seconded by Vicki Bourns and passed unanimously. 
· GOVERNOR’S MANSION UPDATE
Mansion Manager Lynda Horne shared updates on recent developments at the mansion, expressing gratitude to Ellie Sonntag for the elegant draperies in the library, which seamlessly complement the mansion’s décor, as well as the tapestry in the formal dining area. Additionally, she noted that the dining area mural has been delivered to Roots Charter High School.
The First Lady acknowledged the completion of the door project, noting its improved privacy and security for the First Family. She recently completed a tour of the Glendinning home with Lynda Horne, and noted the progress.  She praised the mansion's master plan, highlighting the strategic use of the carriage house, the development of spaces for public engagement and catering, and the comprehensive security provisions for the First Family.

· SECURITY AT THE MANSION AND LEGISLATIVE FUNDING UPDATE
Executive Director Marvin Dodge noted that the Block 407 project was initially funded at $30 million, with an additional $14 million approved by the legislature in December. He cautioned that tariffs could drive up construction costs, which, once increased, rarely decrease. He expressed gratitude for the strong support from legislative leaders for the project and emphasized its importance to the security of the First Family. While challenges may arise as the project progresses, the plan remains to demolish the surrounding apartment buildings, as they can no longer be used as residences due to security concerns for the Governor’s Mansion.

Chair Anderson emphasized that the Governor's Mansion is not only the official residence of the First Family but also a public treasure, frequently hosting official events, community gatherings, and state functions. Given its high visibility and significance, ensuring strong security measures is crucial to safeguarding both the First Family and the many visitors who attend events at the mansion
· GOVERNOR’S MANSION FOUNDATION UPDATE
Byron Russell, representing the Governor’s Mansion Foundation, provided an update on the foundation’s recent activities. He shared that last night’s fundraising event was a great success, with a packed crowd, an incredible energy, and live jazz music. He expressed appreciation for the foundation’s engaged and active board, which remains deeply involved in the mansion’s initiatives. Additionally, several board members, along with Gail Miller, are organizing the 125th anniversary celebration, which will include a fundraising event to support the mansion’s ongoing preservation and programs.

First Lady Cox reflected on last night’s event, highlighting Emily McPhie as the featured visual artist and describing the evening as exceptionally beautiful. She expressed heartfelt appreciation to the Governor’s Mansion Foundation for bringing the event to life.
Mr. Russell also discussed the Utah Artist Event held at the mansion and the honoring of Jack Ashton in 2021 who recently passed away.  This was the highlight of Mr. Ashton’s life to be honored by the Governor and First Lady for his talent and remains so to many Utah artists.  

First Lady Cox shared an update on the children’s book she is writing about the Governor’s Mansion. The book will focus on Jennie Kearns, the heart and soul of the mansion, highlighting its construction, history, and generous donation to the people of Utah for use as the Governor’s residence.  Designed to be engaging and accessible, the book will feature playful illustrations for young readers while including informational text boxes with historical details for older children. It will emphasize how Jennie Kearns envisioned the mansion as a welcoming place for the community and her remarkable generosity in gifting it to the state.  The group also discussed distribution options, with a focus on making the book available for tourists, schools, public spaces, and bookstores. Paul Monson offered UVU’s assistance with marketing and launching the First Lady’s book.
· NEW BUSINESS, QUESTIONS FROM THE BOARD, NEXT MEETING
Chair Anderson announced our next meeting will be held on Thursday, Oct 2, 2025. We look forward to hearing about the progress on Block 407.
There were questions and discussion concerning if the mansion will be open during construction and where the new public entrance will be located.
· PUBLIC COMMENT
No members of the public were in attendance.
· ADJOURNMENT
Chair Anderson expressed appreciation for the board and adjourned the meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:07 am.
